
A member of The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools – Do everything in love (1 Corinthians 16:14) 

Dates for Diaries 2024  

May 24 

Whole School Attendance  

Hellifield C.P. School: 95.17% 

               Hellifield Community Primary School Newsletter 

 

Monday 3rd June  Start of term for pupils 

Wednesday 3rd June  Swimming starts for Acorns Class 

Last session 17th of July  

Wednesday 12th June  Indian Dance Workshop in school 

(Years 4, 5 & 6)  

Friday 14th June  Production dress rehearsals at Long 

Preston Primary School, Oak Class  

(Years 4 to 6) - See letter for details  

Monday 17th June Day Trip to Bewerley Park (Oak 

Class Year 4, 5 & 6 pupils) See 

letter for details 

Tuesday 25th June  Provisional Day Trip to Wild Boar 

Park (Acorn Class Reception & Year 

1 pupils) TBC - More information to 

follow 

Monday 15th July  Year 6 Leavers Service - More 

information to follow 

Monday 1st & Tuesday 2nd 

of July  

End of Year Summer Show (Richard 

Whiteley Theatre) More information 

to follow  

Friday 12th July  Provisional Day Trip to Skipton 

Castle (Sapling Class Years 2 & 3 

TBC - More information to follow 

Friday 19th July  School closes at 3.30pm for  

Summer 

Monday 22nd July Teacher INSET Day 

Welcome to our June Newsletter. I hope you've all 
had a restful half term break and that pupils have 
recharged their batteries ready for the final half term of 
this academic year. We have lots of events to look 
forward to, which includes our Sports Day and exciting 
class trips. Updates will follow nearer to the time. Now 
that the warmer weather is finally here, please ensure 
children have a sun hat and a named bottle of water in 
school each day. On days where sun screen is 
needed, please apply this before children come to 
school, if possible. Please also bring a lightweight 
waterproof each day as the weather can be varied. Thank you!  

The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools - 
Sports Day: Please join us for this year’s 
Sports Days as we are very much looking 
forward to sharing this event with you all! 

10th June - Giggleswick Primary School 
(from 1.pm onwards) 
 
11th June - Long Preston Primary School 
(from 1.pm onwards) 
 
13th June - Hellifield Community Primary 
School (from 1.pm onwards) 

SATs Superstars: We would like to celebrate 
our pupils who have taken part in SATs tests recently, we 
are so proud of you all for doing your very best. We would 
also like to thank our staffing team who have offered 
booster sessions after school hours and supported individuals 
leading up to SATs. And finally, a big thank you to our parents 
and carers who are amazing too!  

Sporting updates: It is the time of year when we 
are very much enjoying the sunshine and taking 
opportunities to go outdoors as much as we can. 
Acorns and Saplings are enjoying their weekly 
Cricket sessions as we have been very lucky to 
have a professional Cricket Coach join us and it has 
been very exciting. Well done to our Years 3 to 6 
pupils who have also recently taken part in two 
tournaments as Settle Cricket club in May in which 
they had the opportunity to compete as a Federation 
against other pupils from surrounding primary 
schools. Everyone had a super time showing good sportsmanship during both 
events. A big thank you to Mrs Jones and Mrs Mercer for organising things.   

After School Activity Clubs at Hellifield C.P. 

School 

SDA Sports: Mondays - 3.30 to 4.30pm (June: 

10th, 17th, 24th July: 1st, 8th, 15th)  

Cooking Club: Wednesdays 3.30 to 5.00pm (5th 

of June to 10th of July)  

Federation Production - Peter Pan: Our wonderful Year 4, 5 & 6 pupils have 
been working hard on their end of year performance, which will take place at 
the Richard Whiteley Theatre on the 1st and 2nd of July. Production 
rehearsals will take part on Friday the 14th of June in which we will meet as a 
Federation at Long Preston Primary School for a day. More information to 
follow with reference to how to obtain tickets. It is going to be a two day event 
to remember!  

Year 6 Leavers Service 

will take place on Monday 

15th of July - More 

information to follow. 



The Ribblesdale Federation Governing Board 

Mrs Catherine Maddocks: Executive Headteacher    

Chair of the Governing Board: Mr Andrew Bradley 

Vice Chair: Rev Sue McWhinney 

Mr Andrew Bradley: Co-opted Governor 

Rev James Rodley: Co-opted Governor 

Mrs Emmy Hodgson: Foundation Governor 

Mr Carl Shuttleworth: Parent Governor 

Mrs Christine Padley: Foundation Governor  

Mrs Paula Clay: Staff Governor 

Mrs Laura Boyd: Parent Governor 

 

Rev Sue McWhinney: Safeguarding and Attendance Link Governor  

Andrew Bradley: Health and Safety Link Governor  

 

 

 

 

To follow ‘The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools’ via Twitter - please go to ‘@FedRibblesdale’  This is a protected account and only confirmed 

followers will have access to the Tweets and our complete profile. We also have our school Facebook page and lots of information available vis 

our website: https://ribblesdalefed.n-yorks.sch.uk/ 

Please help our followers to grow! Thank you for your continuing support from all the team at Hellifield C.P. School  Part of The 

Ribblesdale Federation of Schools)                                                                                                       

                                                                                                                                                                  Do everything in love (1 Corinthians 16:14)  

Staffing 23/24 -The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools: Hellifield  

SLT 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Maddocks  

Assistant Head teachers: Miss Mounsey, Mr Wiseman and Miss Houghton (maternity leave)  

School Business Manager: Mrs Middleton   

Acorn Class - Teachers: Mrs Shaw & Mrs Booth (Supported by Miss McIntyre) 

Sapling Class - Teacher: Mrs Cawood (Supported by Mrs Rawsthorne & Mrs Dugdale)  

Oak Class - Teacher: Miss Sargison (Supported by Mrs Dawson) SENDCo : Mrs Jones 

Wrap-Around-Care & Midday Supervisor & TA: Mrs Dugdale / Midday Supervisor: Mrs Dawson 

School Cook: Mrs Eggleston   

School Administrator: Mrs Dunkerley  

School’s I.C.T Technician: Mr Freytag - School Caretaker & Cleaner: Mrs Foxcroft  

Safeguarding Information: Hellifield C.P. School  

Designated Safeguarding Lead: - Mrs Catherine Maddocks 

Executive Headteacher 

Deputy DSL: Mrs Claire Cawood & Mrs Rebecca Shaw 

 

The Ribblesdale Federation is committed to safeguarding and 

promoting the welfare of all the children who attend our three 

schools. 

 

 

This half term we welcome back Miss 

Rachel Houghton our Assistant 

Head teacher.  Miss Houghton will be 

returning to work the week beginning 

17th June.  She will work 4 days a 

week, working across the three 

Federation schools.  Good Luck Miss 

Houghton!  


